SWANLOW MEDICAL CENTRE

Patient Participation Group Minutes
11th January 2012
	Attendees
	Ange Roberts (Swanlow), Carole Barton, Gwen Tipple, David Tipple, Alan Warburton


	Apologies
	Mal Leigh


	Item
	
	Action

	1. 

Apols
	As above
	

	2. 

Welcome
	AR apologised for being late.

	All 



	3. Minutes of last meeting
	· Recorded as accurate.
· AR talked about the results of the Patient survey.  Swanlow are now offering Skype consultations, we are looking at the distribution of appointments and trying to devise a system whereby the patient gets to see the appropriate health care professional at the first point of contact which is normally the telephone.


	DB

	4. AOB

	AR informed the group of the following

· we had just employed a new practice nurse, Mrs Olwen Gaskell.
· Jeanette Glover was no longer doing practice nurse duties but will be working Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday doing Nurse Practitioner work e.g. GP on call.

· The Army Cadets were using the top car park on Monday evenings to practice their drill and as “Cadets in the Community”, they will litter pick on that area as a way of saying thank you.

· Ongoing problems with youths taking rubbish, including furniture from Overdene House Care Centre and depositing it on the top car park.  Overdene have complied with Police request to put a locked fence around the bins but youths climb in.

· Ongoing problems with grafitti, Alan Warburton suggested that we go back to the Planning Department and see if there is any new developments on us having a perimeter fence.

· Ongoing problems with nuisance youths – AR has talked to Assura (Landlords) who don’t think there is anything that can be done.
· We have occupied this building for 5 years now and as part of the lease the practices as leaseholders have to redecorate the building.  AR wanted to ensure that the works carried out would be done by a local company and Alan suggested Weaver Vale Housing Trust.  AR asked the other members if they knew of anybody to get in touch.

· AR suggested that an ideal number for meetings would be 10.  

· It was decided that we would run some meetings in the evening as opposed to the day time to ensure everybody could attend.

· AR explained about Your Practice+ and how in the future GP’s will be able to inter refer to other GP’s within the area who have a special interest in a speciality.  At present Your Practice+ is looking to commission a Dermatology Service within practices within Vale Royal and south utilising GPwSI’s.


	All

AR write to Cheshire West and Chester Planning department.
AR to write to Weaver Vale Housing

	5.
	This item was not discussed at the meeting but it was an item on the Vale Royal Commissioning Management Meeting held at pm on 11.1.2012.  The Victoria Infirmary in Northwich is going through a consultation period with it’s service users on redesigning the service. It proposes;
· To stop out of hours clinics on weekday nights from 18:00 – 22:00 – any person wishing to be seen out of hours will need to go to Leighton Hospital.

· To run the out of hours clinics on Saturday and Sunday to 18:00 only – currently is 22:00.

To comment during the public consultation time, which ends on 31st January 2012 please go to 

ecn-tr.YourVoice@nhs.net and leave your comments.


	

	Date of next meeting

	· 6pm April 18th 2012 Conference Room 2

	All


